ADMINSTRATION
MAYOR THOMAS BAILEY 245-3925

AUSTIN WOOD

435-881-4186 435-245-6727 435-757-5581



Y

OTHER MISC. PHONE NUMBERS
Animal Control 512-6658
CITY OFFICE 245-3686
Fire Chief 757-7490
Garbage 866-909-4458
Hyrum Library 245-6411
Post Office 245-4321
Sheriff Dispatch 753-7555

NOVEMBER 2024

Happy 3

WINTER PARKING

It's that time of year when NO PARKING WITHIN 10 FEET OF THE EDGE OF THE ROAD IS ALLOWED ON ANY CITY STREET BETWEEN THE HOURS OF MIDNIGHT AND 8:00 A.M. All vehicles, boats, campers, trailers, construction equipment, etc. must be removed from the city right-of-ways. Citations will be issued for those who are not in compliance. This winter parking regulation takes effect from NOVEMBER 1, 2024 TO APRIL 30, 2025.

NOVEMBER OFFICE HOLIDAY HOURS

NO business will be transacted on the following dates:

Monday, November 11-Closed for Veterans Day

Wednesday, November 27, Closing at Noon

Thursday, November 28 & Friday November 29-Closed

for the Thanksgiving Holiday VETERANS DAYS CELEBRATION

Wellsville Elementary is excited to invite all Veterans and their families to celebrate Veterans Day with our students on Monday, November 11th at 10 a.m. The event will be held in our school gymnasium. We are honored to thank all who have bravely served our country.

YOUTH COUNCIL ADVISER NEEDED

Do you like to work with the youth? The Wellsville City Council is looking for a new Youth Council Advisor. This is a great opportunity to help the community and learn about local government. Anyone interested please contact Denise Lindsay at the city office (435) 245-3686 (ext. 2) or DLindsay@wellsvillecity.com

ILLEGAL STORM WATER PUMPING

As the weather starts to produce more moisture, please be aware that disposing storm water or ground water from a sump pump into the sewer systems is not allowed. This includes putting sump pump discharge in sinks, toilets, bathtubs, or floor drains. Thank you for your help with this matter.

WREATHS TO REMEMBER AND HONOR OUR VETERANS

We have the opportunity to honor our deceased veterans again this year. There are over 360 veterans buried in our cemetery, and we would like to see a wreath placed on each of their graves this Christmas Season. Thanks to the generous offering of the Wellsville community, we accomplished this goal last year and think we can do it again this year.

<u>December 14, 2024 is National Wreaths Across America Day</u>, and Wellsville will join in with a short program at our cemetery beginning at 10:00 a.m. Placement of the Christmas wreaths on our veteran's graves will follow the program. Individuals and families are encouraged to attend and help with the placement of the wreaths. Parents, this is an excellent opportunity to teach your

children respect and honor for those who have served our country. Light refreshments will be available.

Sponsoring a wreath costs just \$17. These wreaths are made of natural pine boughs. They are not small, cheap items, but decent-sized, high-quality wreaths that are handmade with love and long-lasting quality.

There are two ways to make your donation. 1) Log on to www.wreathsacrossamerica.org/UTWELL and follow the easy instructions, or 2) take your check, payable to Wellsville City to the Wellsville City offices (or use the night drop) at 75 East Main, P.O. Box 6, Wellsville. Be sure to indicate on your check that it is for the Veteran's Wreath program.

Thank you for supporting our veterans, and thanks to **Sharp Transportation** and the **Wellsville City Historical Committee** for sponsoring this event.

WINDOWS OF WELLSVILLE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE

A digital copy of 'Windows of Wellsville' volume 1 is now available! This PDF file comes on a USB flash drive and contains the entire book, cover-to-cover, including all text, photos, index, table of contents, and biographies. The text is fully searchable, allowing you to find all occurrences of any work or phrase in just seconds. The file works on Windows, Apple, and Chromebook computers and laptops, making a perfect Christmas gift for anyone who loves Wellsville history. All of this for the special introductory price of \$65. Available for pickup from the Wellsville City office at 75 East Main, Wellsville, UT 84339. Mail orders are available for an additional \$6.00 shipping by calling (435) 245-3686. All proceeds go towards supporting Wellsville City Historical Committee activities and projects.

HYRUM CITY MUSEUM

ext

We are excited to launch this season's FREE Family Movie Night at the Elite Hall on Friday November 8th. We will be showing "Despicable Me 4" on the big screen. Doors open at 6:30 p.m. and the movie will begin at 7:00 p.m. This is a free public event and everyone is welcome.

Don't forget to follow the museum on Instagram, Facebook, or check our website for more information on all of our exhibits and programming. Please note that the museum will be closed the entire week of November 26-28. The museum is open Tuesday-Thursday from 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

DID YOU KNOW?

Leaves can be a great source of nutrients for your property, so consider mulching them into fertilizer for your yard or garden. However, a decaying mat of leaves on your lawn can expose it to mold and disease. If your lawn is covered with more that 50 percent of decaying leaves, consider bagging or composting leaves, rather than mulching.